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PMCPOA Board of Directors 
Election Filing Deadline April 9

The filing deadline for potential PMCPOA Board of Direc-
tor candidates is Monday, April 11 at 5 p.m. Letters of Intent, 
the Candidate Filing Form, the biography/resume and the signed 
Acknowledgement of Election Materials form are all due at that 
time.

Once the Board of Directors approves the Election Packet 
during its April meeting, the Corporate Secretary will direct that 
the approved packet be submitted to the printer.

The next step in the PMC election process will be the “Meet 
the Candidates” members’ open forums, which are scheduled this 
year for Friday, April 29 from 6:30 to 8:30 p.m., and on Saturday, 

May 7 from 1-3 p.m. Both are in the Condor Room. The forums 
are hosted by the Election Committee and moderated by the Cor-
porate Secretary.

The Election Packet is mailed by the Inspector of Elections to 
the members no later than 30 days prior to the annual meeting of 
the members.

The Annual Meeting of the Members is held at 1 p.m. on the 
third Saturday in June, which is June 18 this year.
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EC Code Minder: SIGNAGE
Environmental Control Committee

Here is a review of some of the “signage” rules in the 
EC Code (Sec. 7.2).

1. During construction, a maximum of three (3) signs 
are allowed on a lot, not to exceed a face area of 6 square 
feet. Placement must be approved by the EC Committee.

2. One (1) “For Sale” or “For Rent” sign is allowed per 
lot or residence, with a maximum size of one (1) square 
foot.

3. A maximum of 4 “Open House” signs are allowed, 
needed to designate a single route to the property. They 
must be tent style, with a maximum face area (on each 
side) of 4 square feet.

The posting of a security sign is approved and consid-
ered a crime deterrent.

All other signs are not permitted unless approved by 
the ECC.

Noncommercial signs or flags on private property must 
comply with California Civil Code #4705 and #4715.

All signs posted contrary to EC rules will be removed 
by the Environmental Control Officer or PMC Patrol.

First Aid/CPR Class Offered
The PMCPOA Emergency Preparedness Committee is spon-

soring a First Aid/CPR class on Saturday, April 30th at 8:00 a.m. 
in the PMC Clubhouse.

The cost of the class is $25.00. Class size is limited, and pre-
registration is required. The deadline for registration is April 
22nd. A second class is scheduled on July 30th.

To register, please call Dayne Yancey at 661-242-1094.

Save the Date!
Meet the Candidates Forums

Come hear what the PMCPOA Board 
of Directors Candidates Have to Say

Friday, April 29, 6:30-8:30 p.m.
Saturday, May 7, 1-3 p.m.

Condor Room

Wine In Pines Tickets on Sale
Pine Mountain Club’s annual Wine in the Pines festival will 

take place on Saturday, June 11 from 1 to 4 p.m. in the PMC 
Village. This very popular event has been a PCM tradition since 
2003. Ticket sales for this year’s WITP are now available at 
www.wineinthepines.com. Doors open at 1 p.m., but VIP entry 
begins at noon.

‘WINE’ Continued on page 13

Check out PMC’s website at www.pinemountainclub.net
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SPRING CLEANING!!!
Emergency Preparedness Committee

Warm weather has arrived, and with it comes the ever-dreaded spring clean-
ing. While you are washing your windows, curtains and sprucing up the out-
doors, you should also consider taking a look inside your medicine cabinet, ga-
rage and cleaning supply closet.

SPRING CLEAN YOUR MEDICINE CABINET:
• Check expiration dates on the prescription and over-the-counter medicines. 

Do not throw medicines in the trash or flush them down the toilet. Put them in a 
bag and check with McCasa (661-245-4303) or the Sheriff’s Department (661-
245-3440) to see when the next “Medicine Take-Back Day” is scheduled. The 
Sheriff’s Station in Frazier Park also has a permanent disposal box open from 8 
a.m. to 4 p.m. inside the office. 

• Check your make-up and personal-care products. The shelf-life of most 
products after opening is eight months or less.

SPRING CLEAN YOUR GARAGE AND CLEANING 
PRODUCTS:

• Get rid of old and unwanted bug killers, automotive supplies, lawn and 
garden pesticides, cleaners, degreasers, fluorescent and CFL light bulbs. Haz-
ardous products that say, “CAUTION,” “WARNING,” “DANGER” or “POI-
SON” on the label cannot go in the trash. Take them to a Hazardous Waste Col-
lection Site.

The Lebec Transfer Station is holding a Household Hazardous 
Waste Day on Saturday, April 16, 2016 from 9:00 a.m. till Noon.

Transportation Guidelines:
* Transport no more than 15 gallons or 125 pounds of waste per trip.
* Make sure containers are not leaking and are properly labeled.
* Keep wastes separated and away from passengers.

Items they will accept:
• Automotive Fluids		  • Paint
• Batteries			   • Pesticides
• Fluorescent Light Bulbs	 • Pool Chemicals
• Household Cleaners		  • Sharp Objects
For more information, call the Kern County Public Works Department at 

661-862-8900 or visit www.KernCountyWaste.com.

-2-



APRIL 2016

Linda Robredo
Owner/Groomer

Call Linda Robredo Today
to Schedule an Appointment.

661-245-3635 or 661-319-0839
Blue Rose Pet Salon

TM

�All Breed Grooming
�Full Service
�High Quality Products

High Quality Dog Grooming

Serving the Mountain Communities
Since 2004 

Town Hall
Dark for April
Town Hall will 

resume in June.
Town Hall               
organizers
welcome 

suggestions
for future

gatherings.
Topics should be of 
interest to residents 

of the mountain
communities.

To make a
suggestion, call 
661-477-2660,        

or email
rwilde@pmcpoa.

com.

Want to Talk With 
the Board Chair?

If you would like to speak with the Chair 
of the PMC Board of Directors, there is a way 
to do so. To book some one-on-one time with 
Chair John Dilibert, contact the front desk, 
and schedule an appointment. Visits will be 
booked in 15-minute increments.

This is the members’ chance to vent, 
inform, question, enlighten, propose a so-
lution or put an end to issues and concerns 
they believe the Board should know about. 
Please call the Business Office to schedule 
an appointment.

MIL POTRERO MUTUAL WATER COMPANY
NOTICE OF ANNUAL ELECTION

In accordance with the By-Laws of the Mil Potrero Mutual Water Com-
pany, Inc., the Annual Shareholder’s Meeting is scheduled for July 9, 2016 
at 10:00 a.m. at the Administrative Office of the Mil Potrero Mutual Wa-
ter Company, 16275 Askin Drive, Conference Room, Pine Mountain Club 
California. The deadline for clearing the Water Company accounts of over-
due charges, to be eligible for submitting a proxy, shall be June 1, 2016. 
Shareholders in good standing desiring to place their names in nomination 
for a seat on the Board of Directors should submit their resume, as defined 
by the Equal Access Policy adopted by the Board of Directors on May 26, 
1987, to the Water Company office no earlier than 8:00 a.m. April 15, 2016 
and no later than 4:00 p.m. on May 20, 2016. The resume must be typed on 
a single 8 ½” x 11” page and must include the candidate’s signature.  The 
Equal Access Policy is available for review upon request.

The resumes may be mailed to:  Secretary of the Board, Mil Potrero 
Mutual Water Company, P.O. Box “W,” Pine Mountain Club, CA  93222, 
or may be taken to the  business office located at 16275 Askin Drive, Pine 
Mountain Club, CA  93222.

Nominations will be accepted from the floor at the Annual Meeting be-
fore the close of the proxy box.
Robert Lame, Secretary
Mil Potrero Mutual Water Company

Enhance Your 
Wardrobe at 
Clothing Exchange

The very popular annual Spring Cloth-
ing Exchange will take place on Sunday, 
April 24 from 11 a.m. to 4 p.m. at the 
PMC Clubhouse in the Condor Room. 
This event is sponsored by Let’s Live Lo-

cal, and offers a chance to clean out your 
closet, or just come by and shop.

Men’s, women’s or children’s clothing 
and accessories (no undergarments please) 
can be dropped off before or during the 
event, including evening gowns/prom dress-
es that can be used by Frazier Mountain 
High School students for prom. Dog clothes 
or accessories are also accepted. Nothing to 
drop off? That’s ok too, just stop by and pick 
up something new for your closet.
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Meet
The Koehlers
All Around Cleaning and 

Yard Work.
We use Natural Cleaning 

Products and
We Clean Carpets Too.
Basic Home Repairs.

Lot Clearing and           
Snow Removal.

Call Robert
928-925-2121
Call Maureen
928-925-7097

PMC GOLF NEWS
PMC Pro Shop

The PMC golf season is in full swing, 
with events on the calendar and warm 
weather to enhance days spent on the 
course.

Friday Night Scrambles begin this 
month, with two scheduled on April 15th 
and 29th. Scrambles start at 5 p.m., and 
entry is $10 plus twilight green fees (carts 
are extra).

The PMC Golf Club Season Kick Off 
is the “Big Break and Scramble” on April 
23rd. The Big Break contest is at 10:00 
a.m., and the Kick-off Scramble (9 holes) 
is at 1:00 p.m.

Annual green fees are due April 1 
through April 30, regardless of when pay-
ment was made last year. The fee for an 
annual pass is $400, but members can use 
up to $200 of their scrip/account money to 
help pay for a pass.

Golf Club applications and tournament 
schedules are available in the Pro Shop 
and on the PMCPOA website golf page. 

Memberships need to be paid to be eligible 
to play in any tournaments. Membership 
automatically enrolls you in the South-
ern California Golf Association (SCGA), 
and you get a Golf Handicap and Informa-
tion Network (GHIN) number  that estab-
lishes  your golf handicap. The member-

ship fee is $55, plus a $5 Hole-in-One fee.
For more information, call the Pro 

Shop at 242-3734.

    Please note that the driving 
range will be closed for the 
entire month of April.
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Golf Shop Hours:
8 a.m. - 6 p.m. Sunday-Thursday
7 a.m. - 7 p.m. Friday-Saturday

Please call 242-3734 for tee times.
Twilight hours/rates are available at 4 p.m. Contact 

the Pro Shop for details. Remember: For safety 
reasons, non-golfers may NOT be on the course 

during hours of daylight.
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Complete
Licensed

Tree Service
Arborist

Lewis W. Larmon
Lic. #852182 D49

Insured
661-242-2979

Lot Clearing and Firewood
We treat for Pine Bark Beetles

PMC Specialists!
Greg & Monica Brackin
Lic. #s 01700636/01297633

Alpine Village Realty
16215 Pine Valley Lane
P.O. Box 6588   93222

(661) 242-2685
www.pmchouses.com
brackin@frazmtn.com

Swim Instructor 
Needed for 2016 
Pool Season

PMCPOA is seeking a certified swim 
instructor for the coming 2016 swim sea-
son. The instructor will provide swimming 
lessons to members, their children and 
their guests in a safe, enjoyable and posi-
tive environment.

This position is part time and season-
al, with some weekend and evening work 
as required. The essential duties and re-
sponsibilities of the swim instructor in-
clude leading energizing, fun, safe and 
educational group classes that begin and 
end on time. The instructor will teach 
students effective swimming methods, 
explain proper techniques, demonstrate 
swimming techniques and teach appro-
priate swim methods on age-appropriate 
norms.

Current swim lesson instructor certifi-
cation and/or water safety instruction cer-
tifications are required. To view a com-

plete listing of requirements and duties, 
please view the listing on the “Employ-
ment” page of the PMCPOA website at 
www.pinemountainclub.net.

SAVE THE DATE:
Mother’s Day 

Brunch
Sunday
May 8th

10 a.m. - 2 p.m.
Tickets Available 
at the Front Desk

Board
Game Day 
Every Friday

3-5 p.m.
Recreation Room

Arts and 
Crafts Day
Every Wed

3-5 p.m.
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These are highlights of the Board of Di-
rectors open meetings of March 19, 2016. 
Complete minutes are available at the Busi-
ness Office or online at www.pinemoun-
tainclub.net after their approval at the next 
Board meeting.

In the regular open meeting, Vice Chair-
man Michael Glenn called the meeting to 
order at 10:00 a.m. Eight directors attend-
ed: Stephan Bates, Gary Biggerstaff; Sandy 
Browne, Susan Canaan, John Dilibert (by 
phone), Michael Glenn, Garry Kemmer; 
Tom McMullen and Douglas Wilde. Gary 
Biggerstaff was excused. Also present were 
General Manager Rory Worster and Re-
cording Secretary Karin Shulman.

The Board approved the Consent Agen-
da of the Board of Directors’ meeting of 
March 19, 2016, which included the reg-
ular Board meeting minutes of Feb. 20, 
2016, and there was one committee appli-
cation approved. The Board acknowledged 
receipt of “Committee-Approved Commit-

tee Minutes for Board Review.” There were 
three (3) Environmental Control Commit-
tee Project Recommendations and one (1) 
Cottage Permit submitted for approval.

Vice Chairman Glenn presented the 
Chair’s report. General Manager Worster 
presented the General Manager’s report. 
Director McMullen presented the Treasur-
er’s report.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: None
BOARD ACTION ITEMS:
NEW BUSINESS:
RESOLUTION #01-03-19-16 AP-

PROVED AS AMENDED, RESOLVED, 
that the PMCPOA Board of Directors ap-
prove purchasing a metal shed to house cin-
ders and equipment, not to exceed (NTE) 
$52,272 from the Capital Improvements in 
Operating Fund, and to direct staff to pres-
ent the finalized plans to the EC Committee. 
MOTION by Director Glenn, SECOND by 
Director Kemmer. MOTION carried unan-
imously.

RESOLUTION #02-03-19-16 AP-

PROVED, RESOLVED, that the PMCPOA 
Board of Directors approve the Delinquen-
cy Policy for the annual assessment mail-
ing package for the 2016-2017 fiscal year. 
MOTION by Director Bates, SECOND by 
Director Kemmer. MOTION carried unan-
imously.

RESOLUTION #03-03-19-16 MOVED 
TO TABLE FOR 30 DAYS, RESOLVED, 
that the PMCPOA Board of Directors ap-
prove the revision of the Pine Mountain 
Club User Fees schedule. MOTION by Di-
rector Glenn, SECOND by Director Wilde. 
MOTION carried unanimously.

MOTION by Director Canaan, SECOND 
by Director Wilde to amend previously adopt-
ed special Board minutes from July18, 2015. 
MOTION carried unanimously.

The Board sent and received 11 items of 
correspondence this month.

The next regular open Board meeting 
will take place on April 16, 2016 at 10:00 
a.m. in the Condor Room.

The meeting adjourned at 12:01 p.m.

APRIL 2016

PMC Board of Directors Meeting Highlights

A Message from the Board Chair John Dilibert
pmcboard@pmcpoa.com

Karin Shulman, Recording Secretary

‘CHAIR’ Continued on page 13

We had some great weather events 
over the winter; and while not perfect, the 
staff did a superb job of clearing and mov-
ing a lot of snow and minor slides. While 
some members are less than complimentary 
of the process at times, the number of calls 
regarding plowing has dwindled. Please re-
member that the primary job of the person 
doing the clearing of your roads is some 
other skill: They may  have been at work 
during the day, gone home for some sleep, 
then come back to spend the night on the 
roads behind a plow. And they have done it 
all safely. I personally think the staff does 
an excellent job, and I encourage our mem-
bers to thank them for their services and 
dedication when they get the opportunity.

These weather events and the rain, 
while nice to see, did not relieve the 
drought conditions. Drought conditions 
improved slightly with the recent weather; 
however, per the NOAA National Integrat-
ed Drought Information System (NIDIS), 
the drought remains.

So far this year (precipitation is mea-

sured from July to June), the amount seen 
at PMC is 9.1 inches, a favorable increase 
over last year’s 6.5-inch total.  A normal 
year would give us 14.78 inches to make 
the 10-year average, so we are still down 
in this El Nino year.  Maybe we need to get 
some folks out there doing a rain dance.

Historically, our aquifer, which pro-
vides PMC with potable water, does not 
see a significant increase in water well 
levels until well into the following year 
once the water and snow melt has time to 
leach down through the ground. While we 
did not make the 25% conservation reduc-
tion mandated using 2013 as the baseline 
year, the community did achieve a 22% re-
duction. This is notable, as we had been 
conserving well prior to the 2013 baseline 
year. Water conservation must be ongoing 
in order to ensure that continued uninter-
rupted water is available for the commu-
nity.

While Woodland Creek has good 
flows right now, how productive that wa-
ter source is for the golf course in the late 

spring will determine how well our great 
amenity gets restored.  No water, no grass.

Lighting Issues
Another issue that continues to chal-

lenge the community is the concept of 
“Dark Skies.”

Exterior lighting control is recom-
mended by the EC Code as a rule and was 
voted into place by the members. Section 
7.08 of that EC Code directs us to mini-
mize the effects of sky glow and light tres-
pass onto others’ property.  This is easy to 
say, hard to do and difficult to enforce.

Lighting needs to be of the minimum 
intensity for its intended purpose. Here on 
the mountain, we have a significant num-
ber of astronomers who moved up to this 
area to better see the night sky. The glow 
of light from members leaving outside 
lights on, or placing lighting so that it im-
poses a nuisance to neighbors, seems to 
have increased in recent years.

Exterior lights on houses should be 
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Treasurer’s Report
Prepared by Todd Draa
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A reminder that Southern California 
Edison has a project coming up this year 
that involves several of the association 
streets and Mil Potrero Highway. SCE will 
pull almost a mile of new underground 
power cables. They have been very pro-
active in getting us information as to the 
scope and targeted months the project will 
begin, and it’s looking like this will hap-
pen toward the end of this month. As we 
get closer and more information is provid-
ed to us, we will put it out to the member-
ship. Information should include sched-
uled power outages, street blockages, etc. 

Good News in a Bad Situation
Kern County is looking at a budget 

shortfall of about $35 million dollars. But, 
even with this looming, the Fire Depart-
ment is going to be able to staff all three 
wildland fire crews starting in May, and 

at least one helicopter team. This is great 
news for the Mountain Communities.

The current snow pack is about 5 inch-
es on top of Mt. Pinos. This should be 
at least 4 feet in a close-to-normal year, 
so, needless to say and as the Vice Chair 
pointed out, our drought continues in ear-
nest. Please maintain the drought mind-
set when it comes to making decisions on 
how to use water, a precious resource.

Pool Pavilion Work
We are going to need to do some un-

planned work on the outside of the Pool Pa-
vilion building. We are getting plans and costs 
together now, and I apologize in advance for 
the disruption to the access to the Pro Shop 
and the use of the building when it is required.

Governing Documents 
Enforcement

As a reminder, the enforcement of the 

Governing Documents is a top concern 
of the membership; again, we are trying 
to gain compliance first and foremost, so 
please, if you get a letter from the Associa-
tion that asks you to correct -- or have your 
tenant correct -- an issue, please do so in 
the allotted time. The Association staff 
does not make up the codes or the rules: 
This has been done over time by commit-
tees and Board members. If you do not 
like certain rules, please join the relevant 
committee and/or run for the Board and 
endeavor to change them. But until they 
are no longer on the books, please try and 
be good neighbors and comply with them.

Speeding
Speeding is an issue that keeps getting 

more and more prevalent. We are going to 
be moving traffic control stations around 
the community. There will be a camera and 
a radar gun that will display your current 
speed. The maximum speed limit on any 
Association street is 25 mph. There are a 
few streets, such as Aleutian in front of the 
stables, that are posted at 15 mph. Please re-
member that Association Rule 6.02 states: 
Any person operating a motorized vehicle 
on PMCPOA roadways must have a val-
id driver’s license, proof of insurance and 
obey all posted speed limit signs. Bylaw 
3.03 reminds us that the member on title to 
a property is fully responsible for members 
and guests; this would include those driving 
on the PMCPOA roadways. If you receive a 
citation, the first violation of this rule could 
result in a fine of up to $500. Please drive 
responsibly and comply with the posted 
speed limit signs: Give your neighbors and 
local wildlife a fighting chance.

Budget
Budget formation is still underway. One 

way the Association can cut up to about 
$20,000 is for all members to opt in to re-
ceiving all required general and individu-
al delivery documents via email. This saves 
both postage and printing costs. We would 
still have hard copies available in the Club-
house lobby. Please go to the website and fill 
out the member information update page, 
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Rory Worster

High Elevation Specialists

antiochlandscape.com
661-245-1147317 Lakewood Dr. Lake Of The Woods, CA 93225

Fully Insured & Licenesed  C-27 Landscape ContractorC-61/D-49 
Tree Contractor License #825188

New Construction Landscape 
Design & Installation
•Arborist Services
•Tree Service •Stump Grinding
•Chipping/Climing/Removal
•Trimming/Crowning 
•Removal •Arborist Services
•Irrigation Systems •Waterfalls
•Ponds •Streams •Fences
•Decking •Rock Work
•Retaining Walls •Patios
•Driveways•Landscape Lighting

• We install, service or replace the following: Fences, decks,                  
irrigation systems, retaining walls, ponds, patios, driveways and 

landscape lighting.
• Our crews are very professional, courteous and the hardest and most 

efficient landscape laborers on the mountain. We specialize in high-
elevation hardscaping and planting and we guarantee our plantings 

for one year with installation of our drip system.
CONSUMER ALERT

When considering hiring a tree professional, we suggest you ask for written proof 
of workers’ compensation, liability insurance and commercial vehicle insurance 
via a currently updated insurance accord certification binder. We are more than 

happy to add you (our client) to our policy as an additional insured for free -- just 
ask and we will hand you a copy before we start the job.

• Full Service Nursery
* Award-winning 

landscape design and 
installation

• Professional arborist 
and tree contractor 

services - we are also   
certified by the Kern 

County Fire Dept. for lot 
clearing

• Bulk landscape sup-
plies (bark, river cobble 

and planting mix)

 ------General Manager’s Update ------

(661) 245-1147
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and check the “yes” box on the bottom. This 
will also get you emergency and informa-
tional e-mail blasts that the association sends 
out weekly or as a situation necessitates.

Projects
We are working on the locally sourced 

benches to set out along the walking trails 
and other locations around the Association.

Soon, we will be working to fill the 
cracks of our association roadways. Some 
have asked about the new process and have 
noticed the cracking that has occured. We 
inquired about this and were given the fol-
lowing explanation: This is called “Block 
Cracking,” and with our mountain environ-
ment and the makeup of our streets, there is 
no way to prevent such cracking. The wear-
ability of the coating is superb, but the year 
after we use the new crack-filling process, 
we will need to go seal the block cracks. 
This is no different than if we placed three 
inches of asphalt over the existing roads, 
except the wear surface is a lot better for us 
here, and the cracking remains a lot smaller 
with this newer process.

Events
Saint Patrick’s Day was great. The food 

was spectacular and delicious. Joe Croyle 
entertained like nobody’s business, and all 
present seemed to have a wonderful time.

Our annual Sports Night in Lampkin 
Park will kick off on April 5 from 5 to 7 
p.m. (weather dependent) and will contin-
ue every Tuesday throughout the summer.

Save the date of Saturday, May 28, 
when our first Concert on the Greens will 

get the summer season started.
Movies on the Greens will kick off 

Thursday, June 16th at about 8:00 p.m. 
Sign-ups for Summer Camps are going to 
start soon, so please keep an eye out for 
the offerings.

Six-Year Recap
On March 15th, I celebrated my 6th an-

niversary with the PMCPOA. The longest-
serving manager prior to me was, I believe, 
39 months. Since I am the 29th General 
Manager, that means the average term be-
fore me was about 1.5 years. I am proud of 
what the staff here has been able to accom-
plish for the Association and the member-
ship. Some major accomplishments since 
my becoming GM are:

Cellular communications at no cost to 
the Association; Golf Course irrigation 
system replacement; the Archery Range; 
the RV lot remodeled; streamlined depart-
ment functioning; Glacier Creek remedia-
tion construction completed; the 9th Fair-
way bridge; the Driving Range tee box 
rebuilt; establishing a co-employment re-
lationship with Barrett Business Servic-
es Inc. (BBSI) that has worked out very 
well so-far; and staff retention as well as 
the hiring of some new outstanding peo-
ple. There are many more things that we 

are proud of, and we will keep adding to 
this list as we move forward. For those of 
you who support me and the team here, 
thank you. We will continue to do the best 
we can to earn that support every day. For 
those of you who are less than happy with 
the way things are, I want you to know that 
we will continue to work towards making 
this a great functioning Common Inter-
est Development, and in doing so, I hope 
that we can at least come closer to making 
things better for the community and you.

Patrol Recap
During the month of February, Patrol 

responded to 150 calls for service. Obser-
vations and calls included the following:

Enforcement: 41
Public Assist: 77
Citations: 1
Suspicious Incident: 27
Welfare Checks: 4

EC Office Recap – Feb. 2016
Construction Projects: EC Committee 

Recommendation, 4 each
EC Officer Approvals of Minor Proj-

ects (No KC Permit Needed), 23 each
EC Enforcement Letters Written: 35, no 

citations issued as a result of these letters

APRIL 2016

PROFESSIONAL SERVICES

Real Estate Agents

Lewis W. Larmon
Tree Service Contractor

(661) 242-2979 (Lic. #852182)

Antioch Nursery
Landscape & Tree Service
High-Elevation Specialists 
(661) 245-1147 (Lic. #825188)

Tree Service/Arborist

Dr. Kolodner
Dental Group, lnc.

16333 Pine Valley Lane #303
Pine Mtn Club, CA
(661) 242-3704

• Cosmetic and General Dentistry
• Oral Surgery & Root Canals
• Children’s Dentistry & ln-office
   Bleaching
• All PPO’s & Care Credit accepted
• No Insurance, $90 (includes clea-
ning, exam, Xrays & oral cancer 
screening)

www.kdgsmiles.com

All Seasons Real Estate
Carole Swanston (Lic# 01241300)
(661) 242-3752/16311 Askin PMC

‘GM’ Continued from page 8

Greg and Monica Brackin
(661) 242-2685

Professional Services ads are 
$5 per line per month, two line 
minimum, when paid by the year. 
Otherwise, $6 per line per month. 
No refunds. The fee includes 
the name of your business and 

phone number. PMCPOA does 
not guarantee the accuracy of the 
information nor does it endorse any 
business or service listed here. To 
place an ad here, call 242-3788. 

-9-



APRIL 2016

COMPLIMENTS, CONCERNS, COMPLAINTS
PMCPOA welcomes your input. Drop ideas off in the CCC Box in the Clubhouse Lobby, 
or click on the “CCC Box” menu item on PMC’s website at www.pinemountainclub.net.

Thank you for your submissions to the 
Complaints, Concerns and Compliments 
Box. It takes a village to run a village, and 
your care and concern help keep PMC the 
wonderful place we love.

Look for responses in the Condor. 
Please be sure to include your contact in-
formation. While your name will not be 
published or posted, we don’t respond to 
anonymous submissions.

If you have a concern that involves 
maintenance, sanitation or safety issues, or 
is of a confidential nature, please contact 
the Business Office immediately at 661-
242-3788. Thank you!

COMPLIMENTS
• Fabulous nachos this Saturday eve-

ning. Kudos to the kitchen staff. Excellent 
Service. Thank you.

Response: Thank you for the compli-
ment. We are glad you liked Kenneth’s 
creation.

• The Pro Shop has been improved a 
great deal with the new pro/manager. He 
has made it a friendlier and better place. 
He has remodeled it and come up with a 
great plan to conserve water on the golf 
course.

Response: Thank you for your com-
ments. We are glad that you appreciate the 
efforts to make the Pro Shop a more invit-
ing area of the Clubhouse.

• Great job with the snow removal this 
latest snow storm. Once again, attention to 
a quick, timely and effective clearing of 
the streets is highly appreciated.

Response: Thank you for the nice 
words regarding snow plowing.

CONCERNS
• Note: We received a group of five 

(5) CCCs that all referenced the proposed 
“pool snack bar” project. The CCCs we re-
ceived were all against the project, stating 
that it is misguided in that it would take 
money away from the Pro Shop and Bis-
tro. Below is the response to those CCCs 
collectively.

Response: The Board is very aware 
of the five CCCs received regarding this 
proposed project and their complete dis-
agreement with it. Thank you for your in-
put.

• During the recent snow removal on 
Sand Way, a good 8- to 10-foot section of 
the roadway was destroyed along the side 
of the asphalt. There are now three large 
asphalt chunks pushed onto my property 
in need of removing. I cannot pick them 
up myself due to their overall weight. 
Please have someone come up here and 
pick them up.

Response: A crew was dispatched the 
following day after this notice, and the de-
bris has been removed. Any needed as-

phalt repairs will be planned for the sum-
mer months.

• I just read the Mountain Enterprise 
and have some questions and comments 
about the monthly Condor newsletter. 1. 
Does it really cost us $60,000 a year? I 
know that probably includes postage and 
handling, but it still seems high. A news-
letter program is not that hard to master. 
2. Is it really contracted out to someone 
in Oregon? Lots of people in PMC could 
do that job. Is it a bid process? If so, sign 
me up. Local handling of the newsletter 
might enable that person to pursue more 
local advertising to help defray costs. 
Also, a local handler might be able to talk 
to more property owners about the ad-
vantages of getting their newsletter infor-
mation by email, which would also low-
er costs.

Response: 1. The short answer is no. 
2. We do contract out our marketing and 
communications work to a former long-
time PMC property owner/member who 
worked on staff as PMCPOA’s Commu-
nications Manager/Condor Editor for 
nearly a decade before relocating. She 
continues to perform a huge role for the 
Association as a contractor, and it has 
worked out very well for us. She remains 
editor of the Condor, and handles all as-
pects of the newsletter, including content, 
layout and all advertising sales. She also 
handles all content and updates for the 
website, creates the monthly event poster 
and calendars, the weekly electronic sign 
messages and many other tasks that can 
be handled efficiently as a telecommuter, 
including almost daily contact with the 
office.

A reminder: The Condor newsletter 
is the official method of communicating 
with the membership and is a require-
ment of the association. As such, we 
have to mail it out via First Class Mail, 

-10-
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Want to Receive Your 
Condor by Email?

   Would you like to receive your Con-
dor newsletter by email? Printed versions 
are still being sent through the mail to 
those who prefer it. However, online ver-
sions come earlier and save the association 
as much as $2.50 per copy in mailing and 
labor costs.

If you are interested in an online ver-
sion, please email the Condor editor at 
rwilde@pmcpoa.com or contact the Busi-
ness Office in person or by phone at 242-
3788 to let us know. Please provide us with 
your name as it appears on the property ti-
tle, tract and lot number if possible, and 
your property or mailing address, phone 
number and email address. Save money, 
trees, and postage costs!

    A reminder that the 
PMCPOA staff and 
editor of the Condor 
newsletter do not 
endorse nor make any 
representations for 
any advertiser, and we 
strongly encourage 
all persons to perform 
their own due diligence 
in selecting with 
whom they transact 
business.
   The association will, 
however, keep tabs 
on those that do place 
and pay for ads in 
the Condor. If we see 
a negative trend in 
performance issues, 
we will exercise our 
discretion and remove 
such ads from future 
publications.

unless a request has been made in writ-
ing to receive the Condor by email. Re-
quests for email subscriptions are pub-
lished in the Condor each month, and 
can be made by emailing to rwilde@ 
pmcpoa.com or to recept@pmcpoa.com.

COMPLAINTS
• I have a complaint about the com-

plainers. First, the Transfer Site per-
sonnel do an excellent job dealing with 
the trash and the people. I noted in the 
last Condor somebody was complain-
ing about having to do some waiting 
to get rid of their trash. Are these the 
same people in their sports cars rac-
ing up to the Transfer Site at 40mph, 
still going at least 25mph at the top, in-
stead of 5mph? They have to screech to 
a stop because there are people dump-
ing their trash. I have seen this scenar-
io many times.

These are the people who would 
probably also hand their tiny bags of 
trash out their car windows for curbside 
service if they could get away with it. 
Most people going to the Transfer Site 
get out of their car (sometimes having to 
walk 15 feet because often many show 
up at the same time), dump their trash 

and move along.
Occasionally, neighbors meet and 

say hi to each other, and ask how things 
are going. I have personally met peo-
ple new to our mountain community at 
the Transfer Site on several occasions. 
When this happens, you help them learn 
what they need to know, and they are 
grateful and amazed that (most) every-
body is so friendly. If it wasn’t for the 
smell, I think we should put up a coffee 
kiosk with tables and chairs, and call it 
“The Inevitable Place to Be,” because 
life happens.

Hey speed demons, look around and 
smell the coffee: The Transfer Site also 
has one of the best views in PMC. And 
everybody, please follow the 17-3/4 mph 
speed signs (that’s 2-3/4 mph faster than 
it was). There are people, horses and ac-
tivity happening on this road, and a blind 
spot at the top. PMCPOA has done an ex-
cellent job with what we’ve got. Unfortu-
nately, there are always going to be those 
few complainers.

Response: We appreciate your under-
standing and support of how the Transfer 
Site operates, and how it can become a so-
cial place at times. And thank you for the 
reminder to the membership to obey the 
posted speed limit signs for the safety of 
all.
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Two  Great  Events!  
I n the Picturesque Pine Mountain Village Center 

 

Pine Mountain Club Commercial Property Owners Association 

Presents the 34th annual 
 

Saturday 
& Sunday 

May 
14 & 15 

2016 
9am - 5pm 

both days 
 
 
 

 
Skydivers and Helicopter Rides 

(Weather permitting) 
Parade - 11am Saturday 

Great Food 
Live Music & Shows 

Arts & Crafts 
Unique Shops 

Kiddie Amusements 
Laser Tag 
Quilt Show 

 

For information: 
www.pmclilacfestival.com 

661-242-1996 
email - info@pmclilacfestival.com 

 

-------------  AND  ------------- 
 

Wine In The Pines 

Free admission 
and parking 

 
 

* Fine Wineries 
* Specialty Beers 
* Gourmet Food 

* Live Music 

Saturday 
June 11, 2016 

1 - 4pm 
 

      Prices:  
         $55 in advance/$70 at door 
VIP Tickets (Noon Entry), available at $80 
                    in advance only

For ticket information, to reserve a spot for your 
winery, lodging or any other information, visit www. 
wineinthepines.com, call 661-242-1996, fax 661-242- 

4931 or email to info@wineinthepines.com 

 

Sorry: 
No dogs allowed 

at WITP
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Fine Wine Bar/Tasting Room 
featuring a variety of high-   

quality wines by the glass, bottle 
or tasting flight.

Also available for private parties
Hours:

Fridays 4 to 7 p.m.
Saturdays 1 to 7 p.m.

Sundays Noon to 5 p.m.
Located below

Madd Bailey’s Pub

The Wine Room Gallery

‘WINE’ continued from page 3
Join us for...

Sports         
Variety Night!
Every Tuesday

5 - 7 p.m.
Lampkin Park

Sports equipment 
provided, but feel free 
to bring your own also.

All Ages Welcome!

adequate for their intended safety purpos-
es, but they should not interfere with the 
concept of Dark Skies within the commu-
nity. Once the household has settled in for 
the evening, external lighting should be 
turned off, or set on timers to shut off.

Holiday lights are encouraged for dis-
plays within good taste, and may be put 
up normally the weekend prior to Thanks-
giving and are to be removed no later than 
Jan. 15. Lighting celebrating other holi-
days may be put up one week in advance 
of the holiday, and removed within 10 
days after the holiday.

The cooperation of every member is 
needed to keep the community the pleas-
ant, quiet and starlit place that captured 
your heart and inspired you to purchase a 
home and relocate to the mountains.

Budget
As the PMC Fiscal Year winds down, 

the budget development for FY 2016/2017 
continues to be refined. An open Board 
meeting to discuss and finalize the budget 
is scheduled for April 6 in the Pool Pavil-
ion. Attendance and input of all members 
is encouraged.

Your Election Committee has been 
busily soliciting candidates for the Board 
of directors and has scheduled two “Meet 
the Candidate” forums that all members 
are encouraged to attend to help decide 
your vote.

While many folks do not have the 
time it takes to serve on the Board, there 
are various committees that can always 
use an interested party to lend a helping 
hand.

It is your association, and the in-
volvement of many people helps to keep 
it organized and operating at peak effi-
ciency.

‘CHAIR’ Continued from page 6

During WITP, attendees will have 
access to tasting exciting wines from 
throughout California’s top wine-grow-
ing regions, with dozens of premier win-
eries from which to choose. There will 
also be many craft breweries offering tast-
ings. And then there’s the food: Every-
thing from classic European finger food 
and gourmet pizza to good-ole western 
barbeque will be available from some of 
Kern County’s and Santa Clarita Valley’s 
best eateries, as well as PMC’s own local 
favorite restaurants.

There’s nothing like pine-scented air 
and the shade of tall pines to complement 
the taste of good wine and equally good 
food, unless it’s live music—loud enough 
to set the mood, but smooth enough not 
to ruin it. Wine-themed art will also be 
on display to round out the afternoon. 
Proceeds from this year’s festival will 
benefit the American Cancer Society and 
local non-profits. Interested in being a 
sponsor for this event? Please visit the 

website, or call (661) 242-1996 for more 
information.

You must be at least 21 years of age on 
or before June 11, 2016 to attend WITP, 
and must present a picture ID at the gate. 
Please, no dogs at the event.
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Recreation
Room Hours:

3 - 6 p.m.           
Mon, Wed, Fri
11 a.m. - 6 p.m    

Weekends
Homework Club

Tues/Thurs
2:30 - 4:30 p.m.

-14-

Entertainment
Line-Up:

Saturday Nights
 7 to 11 p.m.

(unless otherwise 
noted)

 April 2 -- New Daddy 
(Mix of Blues, Rock & 

Americana Music)
 April 9 -- Jim Moon

(Wide Range of 
60’s-80’s Styles of 

Music)
April 16 -- Jimi 
Nelson Band 

(Country)
April 23 -- Boys Nite 
Out (Classic Oldies, 

Rock & Blues)
April 30 -- Bandit 

(Mix of Classic Rock, 
Blues & Country

Sunday Jams:
April 3 & 17

2-5 p.m.
Menu available from Bistro

Celtic Jam: 6-9 p.m. 
Every Tuesday night

Bring your own instrument 
to play or just come enjoy 
the music and have fun.

Jams in Condor Room

Fitness Schedule
Tai Chi . 9:30-10:30 am 
Monday . Wednesday .     
Friday

Gentle Stretch .       
9:30-10:15 am . Tuesday .   

Thursday

PMC Yoga & Pilates . 
10:15-11:00 am . Tuesday . 
Thursday  

Classes in PMC       
Clubhouse

Check the office for fees.
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Transfer Site Hours:
8:30 a.m. - 5 p.m. 

Every Day

Activities
Mondays
12:45-4:00 pm . 
Bridge . Condor Room
Tuesdays
10 am . WOW . Pool    
Pavilion
6-9 pm . Celtic Jam . 
Condor Room
Wednesdays
12:45-4:00 pm . Bridge 
. Condor Room

Thursdays
11:30 am . Skins Golf
Fridays 
6 pm . Amateur Radio 
Club . Pool Pavilion . 
(3rd Friday)

Saturdays
3 pm . Garden Club  
Pool Pavilion (2nd 
Saturday)
7 pm . Music . Lounge

Sundays
2-5 pm . Sunday 
Jams (2x per month) . 
Lounge

 

GUILD ACTIVITIES
Every Monday
9-3 . Lace Guild . �Pool 
Pav
Second/Fourth/Fifth 
Wednesdays
9-3 . Quilt Comfort Zone . 
Pool Pavilion
First Thursday
6:30 pm . Quilt Guild 
Business Meeting . Pool 
Pavilion
Every Friday
9-2:30 . Quilt & Chat & 
More . �Pool Pav
First/Third Saturdays
1-4 . Knitting Guild .   
Condor Room

Bistro Hours
Monday-Sunday
8 a.m. - 2 p.m.

Friday-Saturday 
Dinner 5-9 p.m.

Sunday
Dinner 5-8 p.m.

Bistro -- 242-2233 
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COMMITTEE MEETINGS
All committee meetings are open to                                 

PMCPOA members in good standing.
Friday, April 1 First Friday)

8:30 am   Greens and Ground   Golf Shop
2:00 pm     Environmental Control     Condor Room

Saturday, April 2 (First Saturday)
9:00 am  Governing Documents  Pool Pavilion

1:00 pm   Planning  Pool Pavilion

Thursday, April 7 (First Thursday)
10:30 am     Recreation Committee     Lounge

Saturday, April 9  (Second Saturday)
8:00 am     Equestrian Committee     Pool Pavilion
9:00 am  Emergency Preparedness  Condor Room

10:00 am   Communications  Pool Pavilion
10:00 am  CERT  Condor Room

Wednesday, April 13 (Wednesday Before Board Mtg)
5:00 pm     Finance & Budget     Pool Pavilion

Saturday, April 16 (Third Saturday)
10:00 am   PMCPOA Board of Directors Mtg.  Condor Rm


